                        BOARD OF HEALTH



Medway, Massachusetts




    December 14, 2009

  Emergency Meeting
Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk

Kathleen McCarthly, Member

William Fisher, Health Agent




Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant

Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM.
102 Summer Street:  In order to close on Wednesday, December 16th, 2009, the buyer, Cathy Morgan of 102 Summer Street needs a waiver of a title 5 due to she will be hooking up to town sewer within the next two years. Pat Trufant appeared before the board members and stated he inspected the current system (cesspool) stated the system seems to be functioning fine but seeing there is no occupancy at this location; it is very difficult to determine the functionablility of the system. If someone were to move into this residence prior to hooking up to sewer it may be okay as long as there is a pumping schedule. The caretaker was residing at the residence up until approximately 1 month ago. They buyer, Cathy Morgan also appeared before the board with a letter from Water/Sewer stating connection could not be done until April due to road could not be dug up until then. Ms. Morgan stated she would like to  move in the house in April and would not be putting her current residence up for sale until the first of February and doubted it would be sold before sewer was able to be hooked up to the property of 102 Summer Street. The board members agreed they could give her the waiver letter under the restrictions listed below:
1. No one is to occupy residence until it is hooked up to sewer

2. $9,000 is needed to be put into an escrow account to cover all costs of the sewer hook up

3. An Enforceable Agreement is needed to set a time limit of May 31st, 2010 to hook up to sewer. If a problem should arise with reference to hooking up to sewer before the 31st of May, Ms. Morgan needs to notify the Board of Health of situation.
The Board gave Mr. Fisher authorization to sign off on the Enforceable Agreement for Ms. Morgan regarding 102 Summer Street. 
Town Council Meeting: The board members discussed the subject of having a meeting with Town Council, Barbara St. Andre sometime after the first of the New Year 2010 in January regarding powers and rights of the Board of Health, an elected board. Wednesday or Thursday late afternoon would be the better times to meet if possible. Carol stated she would call Ms. St. Andre to set up a date and time for them to meet.
Proposal for Inspections: Mr. Collum stated he would like to have the letter of proposal sent to the homes of all of the Board of Selectmen and to the office of Town Administrator, Suzanne Kennedy and he would send them out.
Abatements, permits and Senior Discount forms approved and signed.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:55PM.
Next meeting scheduled for December 21, 2009 in the conference room on the first floor.
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur

Administrative Assistant

